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20th December 2024

Welcome to this week’s Parent Bulletin - the final edition of 2024! 
 
As we wrap up the term and head into the Christmas break, it’s been a fantastic week full of festive 
activities. 
 
Students enjoyed their House Christmas Dinners earlier this week, a great chance to come together, share a 
meal, and celebrate as a community. A huge thank you to everyone involved in making these events such a 
success. 
 
Our Christmas Concert was a sell-out and showcased the incredible talent of our students. From musical 
performances to dramatic pieces, it was a brilliant evening that highlighted the creativity and hard work of 
everyone who took part. 
 
We also rounded off the term with our end-of-term celebration at the Mountbatten Centre. It was fantastic 
to be back at this venue after more than a year and the event provided a fitting way to recognise students’ 
achievements and celebrate the end of term together as a school community. 
 
Thank you for your continued support throughout 2024. We wish all our students and families a restful, 
happy Christmas and look forward to seeing you in 2025. 
 
Stay safe and take care, 
Team Trafalgar

Parent         Bulletin

Uniform & Equipment
Please ensure your children have the correct 
uniform & equipment with them each day. 
If you require any support, contact your 
child’s form tutor. Please ensure students 
have a bag. You can find full details of what 
they need here.

Key Dates                                                            Spring 2025
Monday 6th January - Students start back for Spring Term
Monday 20th January - Trust Annual Conference - School 
closed to all students
Thursday 23rd January - SEN Review & Live Well Event
Monday 27th January - Holocaust Memorial Day

https://www.trafalgarschool.org.uk/parents/uniform-and-equipment/
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Thank You for Supporting the Food Bank!Thank You for Supporting the Food Bank!
A massive thank you to everyone 
who contributed to our food bank 
drive! We’re thrilled to share that 
we donated an incredible 235 
kilograms of food and toiletries, a 
phenomenal achievement!  

The food bank team were absolutely 
blown away by your generosity, and 
this turnout shows the amazing 
community spirit we have here at 
Trafalgar. Let’s aim to double this 
total next year!  

Thank you all again for making such 
a difference! 

End of Term AwardsEnd of Term Awards
It has been an incredibly busy and exciting term filled with loads of achievements and our fantastic community 
have been embodying our core values and smashing expectations every day!

Here is a list of some of our students who have received awards in our end of 
term celebration, in recognition of their successes.

 Top Boy is Sailasa		   Top Girl is Elsie

HOH Star Students

Temeraire: Scarlett B		    

Britannia: Grace C-C

Sovereign: Molly C		

Victory: Viswajith Y

Well done to every student who received an award! Have a great Christmas and we’ll see you in 2025!
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Year 7’s Pantomime Adventure and Christmas Cheer!Year 7’s Pantomime Adventure and Christmas Cheer!
On Monday, our Year 7 students had a fantastic time at 
the pantomime! With singing, dancing, and audience 
participation, it was a magical experience that had 
everyone smiling from ear to ear. The atmosphere in the 
theatre was electric, making it a show to remember.  

Later in the week, the festive spirit continued with the Year 
7 Christmas Concert. Our talented students wowed the 
audience with beautiful performances of carols and holiday 
tunes, showcasing their hard work and holiday cheer.  

A massive thank you to the New Theatre 
Royal for hosting us, and to everyone 
who made the Christmas Concert such a 
wonderful celebration! 

Campaign to make Oakwood Road One-WayCampaign to make Oakwood Road One-Way
Following many years of disruption and frustration, 98% of the residents of Oakwood Road have recently 
voted in favour of the road becoming one-way. 

We all believe this will:
•	 Reduce congestion in Oakwood Road and surrounding 

roads
•	 Be safer for your children when walking to and from 

school
•	 Promote a calmer start to the day for both parents, 

children and residents 
•	 Reduce the number of damages to parked and moving 

cars
•	 Reduce carbon emissions  

The petition was supported by local councillor Russell Simpson, who presented it directly to the relevant 
council department. We are now looking for support from those who are impacted by the issues in the road 
to support the campaign.

Following a recent meeting with the Executive Headteacher, Claire Copeland she has given her support, so 
we are asking for parents and guardians to click the link and complete the form (no more than 5 minutes of 
your time required) and support this proposal.

With many thanks
The residents of Oakwood Road

https://forms.gle/v11hKovWhakxM5v96
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